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March 13, 2015
To Whom It May Concern:
It has been a pleasure to work with Tamika Riggs during her intense field experience at George Washington Community High School in Indianapolis, Indiana, where she taught students with cognitive disabilities at the seventh through ninth grade level.  She worked in a lifeskills classroom providing direct instruction to her students.  I had the opportunity to serve as Tamika’s University Supervisor and observed her several times throughout the semester.  She wrote weekly reflective journals to let me have some insight on what was happening with her students.
Mrs. Riggs relates very well to her students.  She incorporates her energy and enthusiasm into her teaching.  She sets a positive classroom tone by offering encouragement to all students.  Tamika constantly sought out best practices to help her students succeed in the classroom. 
Tamika utilized many hands-on activities for her students.  She used alphabet flashcards for letter and sound recognition.  She used sight words flashcards and kept data on what words, letters, and sounds her student knew in all of her lessons.  She used Making Words activities where her student had to use different letters to manipulate sounds to make words.  She incorporated a journal writing for every lesson as well.  Tamika’s lessons were well paced for the attention span of her students.  In her math lessons, she provided her students with real coins and hundreds boards to help them count money.  She made cards with a collection of coins on them.  Her students had to count the coins and then decide who had the most money in the group.  As for her technology piece, she researched math money games and had her students play the games at their own individual level.
Mrs. Riggs has strong communication skills and collaborated with the George Washington staff on a daily basis.  She has taken the leadership role in developing creative lesson plans and implementing them with the permission of her contact teacher.  She helped group her students based on their math ability for lessons.  Tamika is also the Extended-Day Manager at George Washing Community High School and talks to parents on a daily basis regarding academic and behavior concerns of the students.
I have enjoyed working with Tamika Riggs this semester.  I believe that Tamika will continue to excel in the teaching profession and will provide leadership in whatever position she assumes. 
Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions.

Sincerely,

Kristy Bixler

Butler University Supervisor

317-294-5588

kristybixler@gmail.com

